MINUTES OF
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
Date: January 21, 2010
Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews

Community Association was held at the home of Brian Saal, located at 3135 Guysborough

Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on January 21, 2010.  The meeting convened at 7:36 p.m. with President

Ginny Howden presiding.  Margaret Kerr-McKown took minutes as Secretary.

Board Members in Attendance:
Ross Bankson Michael Epley Ginny Howden

Margaret Kerr-McKown

Bruce Pincus

Brian Saal
Board Members Absent:  John Miller

Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of the 15 October 2009 meetings were reviewed.  A motion was made and passed unanimously to approve the Minutes.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
President’s Report: Ginny Howden presented ideas for the annual meeting in May.  And motion and passed unanimously to hold the monthly meeting of the Board of Directors on the fourth Tuesday of the month instead of the third Thursday.

Treasurer’s Report: Bruce reported three items, (1) the Association has satisfied all tax requirements with the Commonwealth of Virginia, (2) since the CPI has been -.3% , there will be no increase in the annual homeowner’s fees, and (3) all reserve items have been fully funded.

Architectural Control Committee:  A representative of the Committee will be invited to participate in the February meeting to update the Board on their activities.

Unfinished Business:
Parking: Brian Saal reported that John Miller is in contact with a county official regarding the problem of commercial parking on the access road.  Brian will be preparing a presentation for the annual meeting.
Grounds: Ginny Howden and the landscaping contractor, TruGreen, are preparing to present plans for plantings to be made before the annual meeting.
Bruce Pincus made a motion to adjourn at 9:19 p.m.  Motion was approved unanimously.

M. Kerr McKown
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